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To whom it may concern,

                                                 We are a small (approx. 50 T crush) family owned winery that has been in operation for over 60 years.  We own our own vineyard, winery and cellar door and fit the intent of the WET rebate but believe the proposed changes to the WET eligibly will adversely impact our business.   Part of our production we have sold in 25 lt containers as bulk wine to people that do their own home bottling and as such it is the final point of retail sale.  All of these customers are repeat customers and a number have been buying wine in this manner for over 30 years.    This part of our business is important in maintaining our profitability and allows us to add value compared with selling grapes to other wine producers.  By limiting the WET rebate to containers not exceeding 5 lts for wine this would reduce the profitability for this important part of our business.  I note the eligibility criteria for Cider and Perry makers will be up to a 51 lt vessel.  

The position put forward by the Winemakers Federation of Australia is that “Over the long term, bulk, unpackaged and unbranded wine does not support the building of brand equity and margins with retailers and consumers”.  We reject this proposition in our case.  While we are offering a niche with supplying wine to home bottlers that fact the all the wine is pre-allocated and we have numerous customers that have been buying wine in this manner for 30 plus years.  These people are enthusiastic amateurs, that enjoy the do it yourself aspect and travel to the vineyard every year to collect their annual purchase.  There is brand equity in this wine sale.  Similarly we reject the proposition in terms of margins put forward by the industry body.  By turning these wine grapes into wine and selling it to this ready market we are adding value as part of our business.  I understand the issues around bulk wine sales between companies, potential rorting or operating outside the intent of the rebate, but what we are doing buy selling wine to home bottlers is very different to that.  Further to this I understand the industry bodies may be looking to accelerate the proposed changes the sales above 5 lt containers part of the WET rebate to leverage and negotiate for other parts of the proposal.  If this were to occur it would leave our business with wine in tank from this season and fruit we are growing next season that we intend to sell to home bottlers.

If the vessel size used for wine is consistent with Perry and Cider producers for the WET rebate then this would allow us to continue with this important part of our business that we believe has a legitimate claim to the WET rebate.  By stipulating this larger vessel size it would in no way undermine the opportunity to remove illegitimate claims for the WET rebate on bulk wine sales.  As the wine is packaged in its vessel for the final retail sale.  
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